## Town of Lyme Board of Selectmen Public Hearing Minutes for July 31, 2008

- 1. At 8:00 am Simon opened the public hearing. The following attended the hearing: Simon Carr (chair), Charles Ragan (member), Dick Jones (member), Pauline Field (police chief) and Patty Jenks (town clerk).
- 2. The Lyme Foundation has offered a gift of \$1,700 to purchase a defibrillator for the Town beach. The only comments were:
  - a. Where to locate the defibrillator during the winter months when the beach is closed. It was generally agreed that the new Town Offices would be the most appropriate location.
  - b. Pauline brought up budgeting for replacement electrodes (if it is not used) at an annual cost of \$150.
- 3. At 8:03 Simon closed the public hearing and the Board returned to its regular meeting.

R. G. Jones recorder

Approved: August 7, 2008